
St. Pius X Alumni Association  

                          Minutes: 1/29/2020  

A general meeting of nominee and prospective St. Pius X Alumni Association (“SPXAA” 
or “ Association”) board and committee officers was held at 7:10 PM, Wednesday, 
January 29, 2010. Approximately 17 alumni attended, as listed on Exhibit A. The 
meeting adjourned at approximately 8:45 PM.  

Rick Overberg presided. However, the meeting was informal and 
open.  

Introductions were made, including Jim Lehn, the school’s President who was in 
attendance along with Diana Parker, the Alumni Coordinator for the school. Each in 
attendance gave brief personal information about themselves. Ms. Parker will be the 
principal liaison between the School’s administration and the Association.  

Rick Overberg provided an overview of the need to reinstitute and invigorate the 
Association. He summarized several propositions:  

1. Mission and purpose. (The Communion of Saints)  

2. Organization Structure of officers and committees.  

3. Functions of Standing Committees, i.e.:  
a. Volunteer/Service – assist with the physical property  
b. Finance/Gifting – compliment the Fund for St. Pius.  
c. Alumni Ambassadors – community outreach. 
d. Preservation/History – archive the now long history and important  

                                                   people and events in the school’s past.  
e. Spiritual – foster the Catholic faith within the Association  

 
Copies of draft Constitution articles and By-laws were distributed for attendees review 
and comment at a later date.  

Mr. Overberg noted that many more volunteers were needed.  



Discussions were informally had regarding:  

● Possible digital platforms for storage of information and transmission of/or 
access to certain kinds of information for alumni. This may, and likely will, include 
interfacing with the existing St. Pius X website.  
● 4,200 alumni over 61 years now geographically dispersed will be a 
challenge to effectively connect with but digital means may now make that 
possible.  

● Several of the Classes have their own social media platforms and study is 
needed to determine if these can be consolidated under one platform.  

● Sources of the history and bios for important people St. Pius X’s 
history.  

● The importance of recording all alumni experiences to 
share.  

● Possible need to coordinate with the Parent’s 
Club.  

● Attendance at a St. Pius X basketball game in the near term (February 4​th​) 
to show support.  

The next scheduled meeting of the Association is March 11, 2020, at 7:00 PM in 
the Annex.  


